
 

Page 1 of 15 
 

(ISSUE 29) BRUCHE PRIMARY ACADEMY SCHOOL – 14.06.24 

 

Bruche Primary School Academy  
Seymour Drive, Padgate, Warrington, WA1 3TT 

Tel: 01925 815772 
Executive Headteacher: Mr C Jones 
School: www.brucheprimary.co.uk 

Multi academy trust: wpat.warrington.sch.uk 
Bruche.office@wpat.uk 

@Bruche_P_School 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to our latest newsletter! 
 
Well, we managed it – EYFS, KS1 and KS2 sports day done for another year! We 
managed to dodge the rain and everyone seemed to have a brilliant time! Thanks to 
everyone who came along to cheer the children on - it was lovely to see so many of 
you! 
 
We have been overwhelmed by the amount of chocolate and sweets that have been 
brought into school this week for the summer fair, once again thank you so much 
for your ongoing support! 
 
We have now purchased our own swimming pool, marque and equipment and it 
arrived this week – we are so excited! Mr Cooney will be sending out some 
information in the next few weeks regarding lessons. 
 
Next week we will be sending out our summer parent surveys, so please keep an 
eye out for this via email and text message. 
 
Have a lovely weekend everyone! 
Mr Jones 
 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communication Corner 

Diary Dates  
19/06/2024   EAL Celebration day – Coffee morning for EAL parents 9.00am to 10.00am 
19/06/2024   Y6 to Robinwood  
21/06/2024   Non uniform- bring in unwanted gifts/ non-perishable food items (Summer Fair   
Tombola) 
21/06/2024   Y6 return from Robinwood  
06/07/2024   Summer Fair 
08/07/2024   Transition Day for the children 
08/07/2024   School reports to parents 
08/07/2024   Y6 - Bikeability 
09/07/2024   Transition day drop in for parents to meet new class teacher 3.30pm – 4.00pm 
15/07/2024   School report drop in for parents after reports 3.30pm – 4.00pm  
18/07/2024   Y6 Leavers Assembly – Parents Invited  
18/07/2024   School finishes for Summer 
19/07/2024   INSET Day – School Closed  
22/07/2024   INSET Day – School Closed  
 

On Wednesday 19th June we will be having an EAL celebration day in school and there will 
be a coffee morning for our EAL parents (English Additional Language).  Helen Chadwick 
from the local authority will be attending the coffee morning to offer support for our 
parents and bring resources that may help our EAL children in and out of school.  If you 
require any further information please contact Mrs Kerrigan in school.  
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Special Mentions 

Nursery- Edward Clancy created a beautiful Rumble in the Jungle book this week. After drawing 
each of the animals Edward was able to tell me which sound they began with and wrote it 
underneath. 

Reception- I would like to award my star of the week to Theo Wong this week. Theo has shown a 
great confidence in his ability to show and understand double numbers in maths. He's been using his 
knowledge to double counters and count a total number of spots. Well done, Theo! 
 
Year 1- Callie Sinclair for transforming your handwriting this week! You are now confidently using 
pre cursive letters and I am so proud of your hard work! 
 
Year 2 - Rory Walsh for showing kindness to everyone in the class and being a good friend. 
 
Year 3 –Ezra Jackson for being super brave and using his character strengths this week after a little 
injury on the playground! 
 
Year 4 –Emily Hill for her excellent writing and presentation 
 
Year 5 - Kyle Dobson for his excellent maths paper score! 
 
Year 6 - Henry Goulden for showing consistent kindness and loyalty. 
 
 
Early Years News  
Nursery 
We have continued reading our story Walking through the Jungle and the children have enjoyed 
learning about different types of monkey and the difference between crocodiles and alligators. 

We have made our own dancing monkeys, paper chain crocodiles and jungle collages. 

The children have been comparing the length of crocodiles as well as sharing bananas out fairly to 
the monkeys. 

We have also read the story Rumble in the Jungle and the children have made their own version of 
the book. They have done really well with drawing their choice of animals and they have been able 
to identify the initial sound for each one as well as forming each letter. 

You have all worked so hard. Well Done Nursery! 

Mrs. Wallace 

Reception 
This week in reception the children have been learning about how to make a lost poster to help baby 
monkey to find Mum and Dad. The children have been writing sentences to describe the monkeys to 
help find them. The children have also been drawing and painting a variety of animals from the 
story. 
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In maths, the children have been looking at double numbers. The children have used templates of 
butterflies to print a symmetrical pattern of spots on both wings to show the double number. The 
children have used Numicon and counters to help with understanding.  
 
Finally, I would like to wish our wonderful Reception and Nursery class the best of luck for Sports day 
on Friday. The children will all be very competitive; I'm sure! Good luck everyone!  
 
Have a lovely weekend everyone!  
Miss Bostock  
 
Key Stage 1 News 
Year 1  
As you are aware, Year 1 have completed their Phonics screening check this week! The children were 
beaming with confidence and were so excited to tell me how 'easy' it was as they know their sounds! 
The children listened beautifully and are so proud of their personal progress and hard work 
throughout Year 1 with their early reading.  
 
In Math's this week we have looked at volume and capacity. We have compared the amount of 
water in a range of containers and discussed key vocabulary. Year 1 have also measured in litres and 
have produced some lovely work! 
 
In Science this week we have continued with our topic all about plants. We have discussed what a 
plant needs to survive and discussed how they need water, soil, air and sunlight. Year 1 have also 
looked at the parts of a tree and their function. 
 
In Geography this week we have discussed what each country of the United Kingdom is famous for. 
We now know the 'National Flower' for each country and also know some famous landmarks!   
 
Year 1 enjoyed their History lesson this week whereby we looked at an image of a significant 
individual. We asked key questions about the picture that we want to find out. We had a very 
interesting discussion about who we think the person is and what their job was. 
 
As part of our 'My Happy Mind' lesson this week we discussed neuroplasticity. We tried to write with 
our opposite hand and discussed why this feels so difficult. 
 
As part of our RE lessons we looked at Hindu Mandir and what can be seen inside one. We watched 
an interesting video and looked at key pictures to support our understanding. Year 1 then chose one 
key fact to remember about a Mandir and completed a post it note to add to our wonderful class 
book! 
 
I am so proud of you this week Year 1! 
Miss Lewis 
 
Year 2 
This week Year 2 have been very busy! 
In Maths, we have been ordering different fractions and counting in halves, thirds and quarters. We 
used practical resources to physically see the fraction getting bigger and were able to count up to 10 
wholes!  On Wednesday we had a full Maths day where we retrieved our knowledge on place value. 
All of Year 2 were brilliant at remembering addition, ordering numbers and tens and ones!  
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In Writing, we used imperative verbs to direct Miss Kerrigan how to make a jam sandwich. We really 
enjoyed this activity and laughed a lot! We made sure that we used clear, concise instructions with 
imperative verbs at the start of our instruction. From this we were able to write out own set of 
instructions. 
 
In Reading we have completed several comprehensions to work on our understanding and inference 
skills. We are all really improving on using expression whilst reading out loud! 
 
In Art this week we were able to be creative and design a special card for our loved ones. 
 
In Computing, we started our new topic creating media and digital music. We discussed how music 
can make us feel, identified differences in pieces of music and used adjectives to describe music. All 
children were able to say what they do and do not like about a piece of music by the end of the 
lesson.  
 
In PSHE we completed more of our My Happy Mind and practised our happy breathing! 
This week we all took part in sports day and we all really enjoyed racing against our class friends. 
Miss Kerrigan 
 
Key Stage 2 News 
Year 3 
In English this week, we have written a lovely informative and inquisitive letter to a whale expert of 
our choice. We chose Sir David Attenborough! Each individual child wrote their own letter in their 
books and then as a class we constructed a group one which we are going to send off to him! In the 
letter there are questions about whales which the children are desperate to know! We have also 
used exciting adjectives and similes to write a poem about whales and their physical characteristics. 
Furthermore, we have investigated a whales eating and hunting habits and constructed this 
information into a table.  
 
In Maths we have explored parallel and perpendicular lines and understood what this means along 
with identifying more angles within shapes. We had a lovely maths lesson on Wednesday afternoon 
as the children created their own paintings in the style of Kandinsky as he used lots of geometry in 
most of his art.  
 
In History, we looked at the mummification process again from the Ancient Egyptian times and their 
task was to put the steps in the correct order in their books and explain what each step was doing.  
In DT the children began looking at all the things that are necessary when preparing and cooking 
food and they started to think about which kind of sandwich they wanted to make for our topic.  
 
We started our new shared reading book, The Butterfly Lion by Michael Morpurgo this week and the 
children are already really engaged in the story and can't wait to find out what happens to Bertie 
and the lion cub!  
Mrs Hogan 
 
Year 4 
It has been a very busy week in Year 4. It has been assessment week so the children have been busy 
showing off their skills in spelling, grammar, reading as well as maths.  
 
It has also been the week of our multiplication check and the children have been fantastic and have 
all made such brilliant progress since September. Mrs Jones and myself are so very proud of them 
all.  
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This week in Year 4 in Maths, we have been continuing with our first steps into decimals. We have 
been looking at tenths on a number line and then moving on to dividing a one- digit number by 10, 
learning how we follow the same rules as our place value of moving a place to the right but this time 
jumping over the decimal point.  
 
In English, we have been looking at the features of non-chronological reports before researching 
information about volcanoes. We have researched using reference books as well as looking for 
information online. We then wrote drafts and we will be writing them up as large posters to be 
displayed in our reading area for the next Year 4s. 
 
In Science, we have been continuing to learn about sound. We looked at how vibrations cause sound 
and how our ear hears them. We then looked at how the ear is made up and what all the different 
parts do to help us hear sounds.  
Mrs Shone 
 
Year 5 
This week in year 5, we have been completing some assessments to check our knowledge of maths, 
grammar and reading! We have put so much effort in, Miss Ratcliffe is super proud! 
 
In maths, we built 3D shapes using Polydrons. We looked then at the nets of each of the 3D 
shapes we had built by flattening the shape faces.  
 
For our writing topic, we looked at emotive language. We discussed different emotions and linked 
this to our PSHE lessons (and Inside Out): we reminded ourselves about how the hippocampus links 
an emotion to each of our memories (just like the Inside Out memories). We then created some 
sentences against hunting including emotive language. 
 
In RE, we have been focusing on the Christian Prophet Moses. We watched ‘The Prince of Egypt’ to 
help us to remember the story and answered questions about the key stories linked with the Bible. 
 
Finally, it was Sports Day on Friday! We always love to get outdoors and so thoroughly enjoyed our 
afternoon being active! 
Mrs Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6  
Year 6 have been completing their climate change persuasive posters in Geography, encouraging 
people to reduce their personal carbon footprints.  
 
They have also been analysing their results from last week's Geography fieldwork survey. 
 
In Maths, the children have been working on a series of systematic procedures to solve a number of 
different investigations.  
 
In Art, the children have been finishing off their Kandinsky posters, linking to our Maths retrieval 
work. 
 
In Science, the children have been creating persuasive posters, encouraging their audience to help 
save the plight of endangered elephants.  
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In whole class shared reading, the children have been studying how many different children's actions 
from across the World have had global impact in solving international issues by reading, 'Old Enough 
To Save the Planet' 
 
In English, the children completed their school reports of Bradley Chalkers, empathising with and 
imitating Mrs Ebbell.  
 
In PSHE, the children have been analysing their main characteristic trait strengths by completing a 
questionnaire.  
Mr Gould 
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Lunch Menu W/C 17.06.24 
Week 1 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 04.09.2024 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 02.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.04.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- 04.09.24 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2024-2025 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  04.09.24 

Autumn Half Term 18.10.24 04.11.24 

Christmas 2023 20.12.24 06.01.25 

Spring Half Term 2024 14.02.25 24.02.25 

Easter 11.04.25 22.04.25 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
18.04.25 and 21.04.25 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 05.05.25 

Summer Half Term 23.05.25 02.06.2025 

Summer 2024 18.07.25 03.09.25 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 02.09.24 

INSET 2 03.09.24 

INSET 3 27.06.25 

INSET 4 21.07.25 

INSET 5 22.07.25 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 18.10.24 – 03.11.24 

Christmas Holiday 20.12.24 – 05.01.25 

February Half Term 14.02.25 – 23.02.25 

Easter Holiday 11.04.25 – 21.04.25 

May Half Term (Whit) 23.05.25 – 01.06.25 

Summer Holiday 18.07.25- 03.09.25 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2025-2026 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  03.09.25 

Autumn Half Term 17.10.25 03.11.25 

Christmas 2024 19.12.25 05.01.26 

Spring Half Term 2024 13.02.26 23.02.26 

Easter 02.04.26 13.04.26 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
03.04.26 and 06.04.26 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 04.05.26 

Summer Half Term 22.05.26 01.06.26 

Summer 2025 17.06.26 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.24 

INSET 2 02.09.25 

INSET 3 03.07.26 

INSET 4 20.07.26 

INSET 5 21.07.26 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 20.10.25 - 31.10.25 

Christmas Holiday 22.12.25 – 02.01.26 

February Half Term 16.02.26 – 20.02.26 

Easter Holiday 03.04.26 – 10.04.26 

May Half Term (Whit) 25.05.26 – 29.05.26 

Summer Holiday 20.07.26 - TBC 
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